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The Probus Club of Marrara meetings are held on the  

second Thursday of each month (except January), 

9:30 for 10:00AM at the PINT Club, 165 Abala Road,  

Marrara, NT, 0812 

Probus is all about Friendship, Fellowship and Fun in retirement. Probus provides you with the 

opportunity to join together in clubs and to progress healthy minds and active bodies through social 

interaction and activities with retirees in your community. 

Probus opens the door to new experiences and friendships, you can hear wonderful guest speakers, 

stay active by participating in a wide range of activities and explore your community, your country 

or the world. Probus offers a range of member benefits and to quote a recent Probus Club member 

ñthe day I joined my Probus Club, I instantly had 100 new friendsò ï That is Probus, Friendship, 

Fellowship and Fun. 

 

Probus Club of Marrara Inc. 

Club Number: 29004202 

District: 9550 

 

Sponsored by Rotary Club of Darwin South Inc. 

 

Email: marra@probusclubs.com.au 

 

Website: https://www.probussouthpacific.org/microsites/marrara 

 

mailto:marra@probusclubs.com.au
https://www.probussouthpacific.org/microsites/marrara


 

   KENôS KOMMENTS (FROM THE PRESIDENTôS DESK) 

 

I note 100 years since the ending of the first world war. Although I was born well after that I 

was invited to 50-year anniversary in small town of Mapleton on the Sunshine Coast Qld. The 

function was for 8pm they turned off all the lights and a lone bag piper player came up from a 

distance it was most striking and something I well remember.  There were speakers from 

returned servicemen from the local area. 

A couple of our members had a poor experience at Malak Markets I hope it did not cost too 

much and you put it down to one of life experiences. 

Thank Jim for making a special trip to pick up the gong and collar, much appreciated. 

I look forward to having the time to get to know members better at during the trip to Batchelor 

Butterfly F Wed 21st Nov and Christmas Lunch Pint Club Tues 11th December. If you have 

senior friends and neighbour do not hesitate to offer an invitation. 

Now I am sure that no Probarian would be that early doing their shopping. Here are ten 

commands for Christmas shopping.  

 Å Thou shalt shop EARLY.   

Å Thou shalt shop COURTEOUSLY.   

Å Thou shalt shop CHEERFULLY.   

Å Thou shalt shop CONSIDERATELY.   

 Å Thou shalt shop LOVINGLY.   

Å Thou shalt shop PEACEABLY.  

Å Thou shalt shop ABSTINENTLY.   

Å Thou shalt shop COMPASSIONATELY.  

 Å Thou shalt shop BENEVOLENTLY.  

 Å Thou shalt shop CONSERVATIVELY.    

From the committee to all the Darwin Probus Members we wish you a very happy and safe 

Christmas and New Year. We look forward to seeing you each in the year of 2018. I leave to 

each of you this Blessing: 



 

 

A SPECIAL AWARD 

CERTIFICATE IN RECOGNITION OF 

DISTINGUISHED SERVICE TO THE PROBUS CLUB OF MARRARA INCOREPORATED 

It was a pleasure to present the Probus club of Marrara, Certificate in recognition of 

distinguished service, to our Past President, Ken Barnes Oake, for excellence in his work, 

commitment and dedication in the foundation of the Marrara club. 

The presentation was made in the presence of our Patron, Kate Worden MLA, in her electorate 

offices on the 15th November 2018. 

Kenôs work, along with Eean Thorne, was instrumental in setting up and creating the Marrara 

Probus club, ensuring it a great future. 

The President and all members thank Ken for his commitment to the club. 

 

Photo: Presentation of the Certificate of Acknowledgement to Ken 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

FAREWELL 

EEAN THORNE 21 NOVEMBER 1939  -  5 OCTOBER 2018 

 

OUR GUEST SPEAKER FOR  
DECEMBER 

Sue Seears, Senior Police Auxiliary, NT 

Police 

 

Sue will give us a talk on óPreparing your 

property for Christmas ï Personal Safety Talkô. 

In the lead up to Christmas, this is an important 

message for all of us as Christmas has 

developed into a peak time for property crime, 

in the NT, with many homes and apartments 

empty with residents on holidays. 

Join us in welcoming Sue as she outlines 

strategies, simple preparations and case 

studies that we can learn from that can improve 

your personal and home security. 

 

 

Eean was born in Toowoomba on 21 November 1939. His family owned and operated 

a large cake and bread wholesale and retail manufacturing business. Eean completed 

an apprenticeship as a pastry cook and master baker and eventually qualified as a chef. 

The bakeries were sold and Eean managed and then owned restaurants in Longreach.  

He became involved in the Rotary Club of Toowoomba East, serving as President and 

formed a Probus Club in the area.  After arriving in Darwin, Eean became involved with 

Probus Club of Darwin.  

Eean was awarded an OAM in 2014 for Community Service work in Toowoomba and 

Darwin. 

Even though suffering illness, Eeanô personal strength saw him as an instrumental 

founder in setting up the Probus Club of Marrara, taking on the role of Secretary, 

bringing the fledgling club to life. 

We honour him in our memories as a dynamic and honourable individual. 

 

Rest in Peace, 

BIRTHDAYS FOR DECEMBER 

× Kate Gunson 

× Sylvia McGough 

× Valmae van Hees 



 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ Consumer Reviewô of any aged care provider across Australia and request online 
information from those aged care providers who elect to participate in the óProvider 
Comparisonô tool now available on www.AgedCareGuide.com.au  a check in Darwin 
of Nursing homes listed the below number of beds current only 2 available 

o Regis Tiwi 135 
o Pearl 65 
o Juninga 26 
o Terrance Gardens 88 

 

¶ P.I.N.T. Club ï Probus Club of Marrara meeting site, P.I.N.T. sands for Postal 
Institute of Northern Territory founded in 1968 and Darwin oldest Licence Club  
 

¶ City of Darwin Libraries ï been advised that they are keen to provide easy to follow 
instructions for beginners on topics such as Using email, Shopping online, Using 
Government websites and using your smartphone or tablet. Make an appointment 

o Casuarina Library 17 Bradshaw Tce ph. 8930 0200 
o Darwin City Library Harry Chan Ave ph. 8930 0230 
o Karama Library Karama Shopping Centre ph. 8927 2505 
o Nightcliff Library Pavonia Place ph. 8930 0480 

 

¶ DCC Information web site ï They have a good web site engage.darwin.nt.gov.au  
Did you know that Darwinôs waste management practices are lagging behind the rest 
of Australia? We only divert 12 per cent of our waste to recycling. This means that 
Darwin sends 88% of our waste to landfill.  If we continue at this rate, Shoal Bay will 
be full by 2044. It will cost approximately $50 million to close the facility and 
remediate the land, which will take decades. Most importantly, in our goal to be a 
sustainable city, it makes no sense to continue to create and dispose of pollution 
generating waste to landfill. 
City of Darwin have made a start on identifying ways to manage our waste better. 
These are explained further in the Background Paper. If you donôt have time to read 
this document, take a look at the Fact Sheet. 
 

¶ NTG Concessions ï I am concerned that some of our members may not be 
registered. 

o Do not hesitate to call at Territory Families Cascom Plaza Building 2B1 
Scaturchio Street Casuarina 

 

http://www.agedcareguide.com.au/
https://engage.darwin.nt.gov.au/37604/documents/91603
https://engage.darwin.nt.gov.au/37604/documents/91563


 
 

November has, again, been a quiet month for membership. As we lead up to the 

end of 2018, we will look forward to a membership drive for 2019. Watch this space 

as our membership grows. 
 

 

A big welcome to our club, that is now óyour clubô.  

 

 

The Probus Club of Marrara met on 8th November with twelve members and six visitors from other 

clubs in attandance. There was a fair bot to be covered in the meeting as we head into the Christmas 

break. 

We were pleased to be able to issue all members in attendance with their Probus South Pacific 

membership cards with cards still available for those that could not make the meeting. 

The President was pleased to direct members attention to a club banner that was designed and 

produced for the club by Ray Andersson. It can be used at events where we wish to promote the 

club and encourage new members. 

We were also pleased to announce that the club is now approved as an incorporated association, 

with the certificate being on display at the meeting. Its one more step in ensuring we meet all legal 

obligations as a club. 

Christmas is just around the corner and the President sought discussion and input from members 

on what they would like to have at the 2018 Christmas luncheon that will be held at the PINT Club, 

after the December meeting. Please let Ken or Connie know iof you have any specific ideas fort he 

luncheon, as early as possible to allow arrangements to be made. 

Ron Strachan spoke of a tourist attraction that he had noticed on his travels. Ron found that the 

Bamboo House, located on the right, near the Darwin River Tavern, is an excellent spot to visit.  

The facility displays a history of bamboo and has many varieties growing, and on display. Of interest 

is a large archway grown for use for weddings.  Ron stated that it is quite impressive. 

Lunches etc can be arranged by prior arrangement. Members may be interested in visiting the site. 

 

 



The President is pleased to announce that our Probus club website is now up and running, 

providing up to date information on our club. 

Members are encouraged to check out the site from time to time to get up-to-date information on 

what is happening in your club. 

Save our website link in your internet browser to make it easy to connect. Our hyperlink is: 

https://www.probussouthpacific.org/microsites/marrara 

 

 

Access to our Bulletins, meeting dates and a calendar of events and activities is easily gained 

through the website.  It aids you in keeping up to date with whats happening in your club. 

The site is a living document so it will change over time as we improve it. Events and activities will 

be promoted on the site, allowing you to have ready access to up to date information. 

Check it out 
 

https://www.probussouthpacific.org/microsites/marrara


November 
 Frank Linnett ï Digital Inclusions.  

Frank provided an interesting presentation on the óBe Connectedô program for seniors.  

óBe Connectedô is a national program, funded by the Australian Government that Good Things 

Foundation delivers in partnership with the Office of the eSafety Commissioner and the Department 

of Social Services to help older Australians to improve their digital skills. The Be Connected Network 

is a movement that supports older Australians to engage with digital technology in their local 

communities. 

Statistics show that there is a gap in our senior population that is being excluded, through no fault 

of their own, from the digital world that can prevent them from accessing government services to 

that if being cut off from family and friends who may live long distances from them. Frank provided 

examples of issues that can arise and what the program seeks to address. 

Members were interested, and several questions were raised in relation to the program, Frank 

provided some websites that members may wish to view to learn more about the program. 

Frank indicated that he would provide further details for members to read and raise awareness of 

what is on offer. 

 

Å https://beconnected.esafety.gov.au/ 

Å https://www.godigi.org.au/ 

Å https://www.goodthingsfoundation.org.au/home 

 

https://beconnected.esafety.gov.au/
https://www.godigi.org.au/
https://www.goodthingsfoundation.org.au/home


Welcome to our club meeting Eager for the meeting to commence 

 
Our members 

 
Our members 

 
Speakers Introduction by Ken 

 
Frank Liddellôs presentation 



 

 

 

2018 Christmas Luncheon 
Thursday 13th December 2018, after the monthly meeting. We look forward to 

celebrating the festive season with you. 

 

       Menu 
                          Menu ï Gluten Free 

¶ Garden salad ¶ Pasta salad 

¶ Coleslaw ¶ Roast potatoes 

¶ Roast pumpkin ¶ Steamed vegetables 

¶ Roast turkey ¶ Leg ham 

¶ Gravy & Cranberry sauce ¶ Rotary plum pudding 

¶ Custard & Ice cream ¶ Drinks at own cost 
 

Fee $22 to be collected by Connie on entering the PINT Club 
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13 DECEMBER 2018 

 

NEXT GENERAL MEETING 

PINT CLUB 9:30 FOR 10:00 AM 
 

CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON 
 

PINT CLUB MIDDAY, AFTER OUR DECEMBER MEETING 
 
 

 
  

Guest Speaker FOR December is Suzanne Seears, NT Police 
 

Subject: óPreparing your property for Christmas ï Personal Safety Talkô 



aŜƳōŜǊǎ wŜǇƻǊǘǎ ƻƴ 9ǾŜƴǘǎ  

ŀƴŘ hǳǘƛƴƎǎ 
 

Dining Out Night ï 1 November 

 

Members of the Probus Club of Marrara were invited to join the President and his good lady at 

our November ódining outô at the Ming Restaurant in Jingili.  

 

We had 5 attend and had an enjoyable evening of discussion and good food. The meals 

selected for the banquet were of excellent quality and was very filling.  

 

The service provided by restaurant staff could not be faulted as we moved through the meals, 

as we leant more about each other through conversation. 

 

We look forward to further evening ódining outô events, to further foster friendship and 

fellowship through Probus. 

  
 

Butterfly Farm, Batchelor visit ï 21 November 

Colours of butterflies ï Rita Sharan 

 

On the 21st of November a group of Marrara club members travelled the 70 kilometres to 

Batchelor to visit the butterfly farm and Petting Zoo with our Coach Captain, our own President 

Ken driving the mini bus. The whole group enjoyed the lush green countryside arising from 

recent rain and the new developments all the way from Darwin to Batchelor.  

 



Once we arrived the owner, ΨButterfly manô Christopher Horne, welcomed us and took the 

group around for a tour of the farm. He showed us an evolving butterfly cocoon and gave us a 

little talk on the butterfly life cycle. We then toured around the property to the butterfly 

enclosure. It was an enclosed area, set out like a mini rain forest, with lots of green vines, 

tropical plants and flowers and colourful butterflyôs big and small. Seating was strategically 

placed for visitors to sit, relax and enjoy the environment 

 

Automatically, smiles of enjoyment came to our faceôs as we took in the sight of all the 

beautiful butterflyôs in this tropical setting.    

   

After the butterfly segment we moved to the petting zoo that was not only set 

up for children, as our little group of retirees fed and the occupants of the 

ólittle bunnies shedô. I donôt know who was happier us or the bunnies as we 

enjoyed feeding the carrots watching little rabbits munching on them.  

 

Next, we visited the open are where some larger farm animals were kept. 

Goats sheep, pigsô, pigletsô, chickens, ducks etc. Amongst all the animals 

one piglet was the cheeky one escaping through the bar of the fence. Quite cute. There were 

some veggies growing as well. It was a close encounter with nature and its creatures great 

and small. 

 

We finished the tour of the farm, relaxing on the shaded verandas which was joined to the 

restaurant. It was a nice relaxed atmosphere though it was very hot and sweaty, but we didnôt 

mind after all we are Territorians!  

 

Lunch was served according to what we had ordered, providing a quite tasty 

meal with some large portions served. Just look at the size of the hamburger.  

 

This trip was enjoyed as quality time together for our Marrara Probus group 

which is the newest in Darwin, having formed back in May.   This was our first 

excursion and we look forward to many more in the future  

 

 


